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Nan Newlon, P.E. 
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SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a contract for the Valley View Estates Reconstruction and Water Main 
Replacement Project to A Lamp Concrete Contractors Inc. of Schaumburg, Illinois in the amount of 
$3,552,453.00. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The goals for 2011 to 2018 identified Top Quality Infrastructure. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The adopted FY12 budget includes $4,250,000 for the Valley View Estates construction projects.  The 
budget includes $3,450,000 for the roadway reconstruction from the Capital Projects Fund and $800,000 
for the water main replacement from the Water Fund.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKGROUND 
The scope of the project includes the reconstruction of streets, the replacement of watermain, and the 
installation of traffic calming measures within the Valley View subdivision, including Valley View Drive, 
Foster Road, Foster Place, Hobart Avenue, Creekside Road, Parker Avenue, Waterfall Place, and Robey 
Avenue. 
 
This subdivision was built in the late 1970’s with a pozzolonic road base and inadequate roadway 
drainage.  This base material has a very poor performance history and deteriorates rapidly which has 
resulted in the pavement condition that exists today.  Reconstruction of the streets in this subdivision will 
provide a better performing pavement and reduce maintenance costs.  The water main in the Valley View 
subdivision dates back to the 1970’s and over the last few years has experienced numerous breaks.  The 
new water main is located under the pavement and will be replaced in conjunction with the proposed 
roadway reconstruction project to reduce maintenance costs.   
 
A Call for Bids (CFB) was issued and published in accordance with the Village’s Purchasing Policy. Six 
bids were received by the due date of February 21, 2012. A synopsis of the bids is as follows: 
 

UPDATE & RECOMMENDATION 
This item was discussed at the March 20, 2012 Village Council meeting. Staff recommends approval on 
the April 3, 2012 Consent Agenda.  



 
 
 

 
A Lamp Concrete Contractors, Inc has satisfactorily completed various projects for local municipalities, 
including road replacement and underground utilities for the Village of Skokie, Glenview, and Lombard.  
A Lamp also successfully completed the Cornell Water Main Improvements for the Village in 2005.  Staff 
recommends award of this contract to A Lamp Concrete Contractors, Inc.  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Contract Document 
Signature Page 
Campaign Disclosure 
Capital Project Sheets ST-008 & WA-034 
 

Contractor Base Bid  
A Lamp Concrete Contractors, Inc $3,552,453.00 Low Bid 
Austin Tyler Construction, LLC $3,633,583.61  
MQ Construction Company, Inc $3,651,051.20  
RA Mancini Underground Contractors $3,653,623.75  
Swallow Construction $3,843,076.31  
Len Cox & Sons Excavating $4,316,540.45  
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